
Memorandum 


TO:                 Hendrix Faculty and Staff

FROM:           President Cloyd

SUBJECT:      May Trustee meeting

DATE:            May 9, 2008


During its spring meeting, the Hendrix Board of Trustees took important actions that will move the College closer to its goal of being recognized as a national leader in engaged liberal arts and sciences education. The Trustees:
      Approved the appointment of 17 new faculty members for the 2007-08 academic year, including eight in tenure-track positions. 
      Approved the candidates for the Bachelor of Arts degrees and Master of Arts in Accounting degrees to be conferred on Saturday, May 10, 2008.
      Approved the proposed budget for the 2008-09 academic year. 
      Approved the awarding of Odyssey Medals to Hendrix alumni in the six categories on the Odyssey Program. The 2008-09 honorees will receive their medals during a convocation on Oct. 23, 2008.
      Approved the following dates for future meetings:
        2009 – Feb. 13, May 1, Oct. 23
        2010 – Feb. 12, May 7, Oct. 22 
      Approved extending the terms of service for the following Trustees:
        Three-year term: Julia Mobley, Charles D. Morgan
        Six-year term: Dr. Joseph Bates, Frank Cox, David Knight, Dr. Russ Wood
      Approved committee assignments and chairs for Trustee committees for the coming year.
      Accepted a report on the awarding of promotion and/or tenure to the following members of the Hendrix faculty.
        For tenure and promotion to Associate Professor:
o       Carl Burch, Assistant Professor of Computer Science and Mathematics
o       Chris Campolo, Assistant Professor of Philosophy
o       Jenn Dearolf, Assistant Professor of Biology
o       Gabe Ferrer, Assistant Professor of Computer Science and Mathematics
o       Ann Muse, Assistant Professor of Theatre Arts
o        Jose Vilahomat, Assistant Professor of Spanish
        For promotion to Full Professor:
o       Jay Barth, Associate Professor of Politics 
o       David Hales, Associate Professor of Chemistry
o       James Jennings, Associate Professor of Education and History
        For tenure:  
o       John Sanders, Visiting Professor of Religion

      Heard a series of reports from the Football Study Committee and the consultants the committee engaged to study if the reinstitution of football as a NCAA Division III sport would benefit Hendrix in the long term. The board discussed the report at length and decided to vote on the issue during an executive session scheduled immediately after the full board meeting. After the executive session, the board chair issued the following statement:
 
The information presented to us today indicates that the addition of football would support the efforts of Hendrix to increase the size, quality and diversity of its student body. Adding football will protect recent enrollment gains, faculty additions and enhancements to faculty salaries made possible by these enrollment gains in a time when the number of college-bound students is projected to decrease in Arkansas and across the nation.
 
The Board does not intend for the addition of football to take away funding or attention from the academic program or from existing varsity sports.
 
Therefore, the Board directs the president and the administration to reinstate varsity football at the NCAA Division III non-scholarship level. Further, the Board directs the administration to develop a more refined set of projected costs, including capital requirements, and to examine the feasibility of raising external funds to cover the start-up expenses. The reinstatement of football at Hendrix College is contingent on finding private funds for the start-up capital costs. In addition, the Board directs the president to establish other sports as necessary to remain in compliance with Title IX regulations. The Board directs the President to report back to the Trustees on the start-up costs and the fund-raising feasibility prior to moving forward with the reinstatement of football. The Board is committed to the College maintaining the academic profile of our students and the highest standards of a liberal arts community. The Board does not specify a specific timeline to achieve these objectives.
 
The College’s fund-raising efforts will continue to be focused on raising support for the academic program, the Odyssey Program, and construction of the Student Life and Technology Center. The President should continue to consider reaching these goals of the current campaign as his highest priority.
 
For more information, click here. <http://www.hendrix.edu/eventsnews/eventsnews.aspx?id=21736&ns1_mtid=360&ns1_mtt=4&ns1_mid=43> Updates will be posted on www.hendrix.edu/footballblog <http://www.hendrix.edu/footballblog> . 
